
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, D.C.  20590

 
September 23, 2009 

 
In Reply Refer To: 
HSSD/WZ-197#2 

 
Mr. John M. Sandy 
Director of Sales/Product R&D 
ATM Traffic Systems L.L.C. 
448 Hollywood Avenue 
South Plainfield, NJ  07080 
 
Dear Mr. Sandy:  
 
In your letter of July 22 that was received on August 26, you requested the Federal Highway 
Administration (FHWA) acceptance of the modified Type III barricade as a crashworthy traffic 
control device for use in work zones on the National Highway System.  You requested 
acceptance of the Type III barricade that was previously accepted in FHWA letter WZ 197#1.  
Minor modifications made to the Type III barricade design are designed to accommodate 
stacking and shipping.  These modifications are detailed in the enclosed drawing of the updated 
Type III barricade. 
 
You requested that we find the modified Type III barricade acceptable for use as a Test Level 3 
device on the NHS under the provisions of the National Cooperative Highway Research Program 
Report 350 "Recommended Procedures for the Safety Performance Evaluation of Highway 
Features”.  This letter acknowledges FHWA’s acceptance of your request.   
 
This letter will be posted on our Web site in the near future. 
 
 

 

      Sincerely yours, 
 
 
 
 

David A. Nicol, P.E. 
Director, Office of Safety Design 
Office of Safety 

 
Enclosure 

 
 

File:      s://directory folder/mlupes/WZ197#2.doc 
FHWA:HSSD:MLupes:mb:x66994:9/18/09 

cc:        HSSD (Reader, HSA; Chron File, HSSD; M.Lupes, HSSD;  
     W.Longstreet, HSSD; MMcDonough, HSSD)  




